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ALL PLAN LETTER 15-005 
(SUPERSEDES POLICY LETTER 10-013) 

 
TO: ALL MEDI-CAL MANAGED CARE HEALTH PLANS 
 
SUBJECT: DATA REQUEST REQUIREMENTS FOR CHILD HEALTH DISABILITY 

PREVENTION REPORT CONTAINED IN POLICY LETTER 10-013 
 
PURPOSE:  
The purpose of this All Plan Letter (APL) is to update Medi-Cal managed care health 
plans (MCPs) on the reporting requirements contained in Policy Letter (PL) 10-013.1 
 
BACKGROUND: 
In PL 10-013, the Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) requested that MCPs 
provide data related to the Children’s Health and Disability Program (CHDP).  This data 
was used to assist DHCS in the preparation of a legislative report on pediatric 
preventive services, as required by Welfare and Institutions Code Section 14138.5.   
 
REQUIREMENT:   
It was determined by the Legislative Counsel that pursuant to Assembly Bill 1585 
(Chapter 7, Statutes of 2010), DHCS is no longer required to submit the legislative 
report pursuant to Welfare and Institutions Code Section 14138.5.  As a result, MCPs 
are no longer required to provide the requested data specified in PL 10-013.2    
 
If you have any questions regarding this APL, please contact your Managed Care 
Operations Division contract manager. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Original Signed by Sarah C. Brooks 
 
Sarah Brooks, Chief 
Managed Care Quality and Monitoring Division 
Department of Health Care Services 

                                                 
1 PL 10-013 can be accessed at the following link: 
http://www.dhcs.ca.gov/formsandpubs/Documents/MMCDAPLsandPolicyLetters/PL2010/PL10-013.pdf 
2 See link above 
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